


We therefore look forward to viewing the new versions of the pricing models in December 2022
following the feedback from broader stakeholders in this process.

Pricing proposal content and presentation

The content and presentation of the pricing proposal documents can be improved to make them
easier to understand and accessible by all interested stakeholders. Based on our experience,
the pricing proposal documents lack clarity, delivering too much information in an inconsistent
manner across DNSPs.

There is scope for improvement in the delivery of information in the pricing proposal documents.
Below, we provide some suggested improvements for the AER’s consideration including the
requirement for:

● an overarching summary in the pricing proposals documents that includes the highlights
of the pricing proposal

● commentary that compares the movements in the price path across all of the different
DNSPs

● an explanation of the key drivers of the pricing proposal submitted by the DNSP
● an explanation of how the DNSP clearly meets each component of the pricing principles
● a description of any customer or retailer feedback that the DNSP may have had on their

pricing proposal
● the publication of tariffs across all DNSPs in a consistent manner processable by text

editing programming. This should be presented in a table or some other tabular format
instead of free text (e.g. Jemena). It is unfortunate, but under the current pricing proposal
documents:
○ some DNSPs reference NUOS while others refer to DUOS in their pricing proposals
○ it is challenging to find time definitions year on year in some DNSP pricing

proposals year on year. So it would be useful for DNSP to provide a paper with time
pricing definitions.

Revisions to pricing model

While not objecting to the AER’s proposal to revise the standardised pricing models to correct
for errors encountered in the 2022-23 pricing process, we do not see that there is a need to
develop more sophisticated functionality of certain parts of the pricing models. We note that the
AER does intend to add functionality to the pricing models.

However, based on our experience, we do not consider there is a need for additional ‘bells and
whistles’ to be added to the model. The focus of this review should be to improve the clarity,
consistency and the delivery of information included in the pricing model. proposal. As such, we
urge the AER to make this focus of its reform.

Year 1 pricing

In essence, we would support any reasonable action which is undertaken by the AER that will
allow pricing proposals to be assessed and approved earlier on in any calendar year. From a
retailers’ perspective, this provides us more time to develop our retail offers and retail price
notifications to our customers.






